

Saddleworth District Community Association. Inc.

Saddleworth Peak Body.

Minutes from the meeting held on 1st November 2016

Held in the CFS Meeting Room

Welcome:

Merilyn and Ron Height : Heather Ritter: Brian Willis Liz Hean: D. Gibbs. N. Schmidtke. Steph Morris: P & R Richardson . Sue Humphries. Jackie and Rob Schulz. Andrew Wurst: David Gibbs: David Miller. Axel Larsen. Dave Williams. Adrian Nourse.

Apologies: Julianne Wurst.

Minutes from the October Meeting were read by Adrian , and accepted as read, Mvd. Sue. Humphries Sec D. Gibbs

Business Arising.

- Cemetery Fence -Asset Grant has been lodged with council with photos, and letters of support.
- Old School building committee, reports to the papers have been published, and it is hoped that there will be some more interest raised for support.
- RSL Building Meeting : Report and or discussion. Good attendance at the meeting, whilst it is a nice building but the overall consensus was that the building be demolished.
- Some comments have come forth from the community re the use of the block after demolition, but until we know the full facts of when and what may happen, we will need to wait before any concrete plans are put in place
- Peak body notice boards where do we move these? Discussion re possibilities :Eastern wall of the Butcher shop: Shelter where the PO boxes are. Also the Lions notice board, will need to be moved.
- Lions Club- looking for space to store their goods
- Co-Operative store. Discussion on this option with points brought forward, re a Questionnaire in the next Town Newsletter with options, after we have received more detailed information on how this could be run.
- Ramp funding – Letter to Council has been sent for some consideration towards this cost.
- Old Section 41 Funding –Letter to Council re increasing the Peak Body Funding to cover the old section 41's
- Town Newsletter – Publisher purchased by Rosie to help Catherine. Email
- Walking Trail sign. Moved to Pioneer Park.

Correspondence.

Finance Reports distributed.

All accounts under Peak Body Reconciled to Bank Statements,

Accounts. For payment. Insurance \$616.72: Historical Society donation towards old school insurance \$300.00

Mvd. R. Richardson Sec: S. Humphries that report be accepted and accounts be paid.

Bingo funds: ring Tonya

General Business

Nell's book no update.

Peak Body works.

- Cemetery waiting for the asset grant to see if we get any funding by December
- Information Pack for new residents: Rosie reported that she had started on this project, and will endeavour to have something put together in the early New Year, and when completed these would be available at the Library.

Market Report from Heather Ritter:

79 stalls booked for the 13th November, and all insurance etc is covered, Heather reported that she has had a great response from stall holders. Community event signs.

Reports

- **Winkler Park:** Damage from the flood, paths to be repaired – grass cutting – not done – use of the community mower would help with control of grass. Looking at putting a bird hide on the pond, build a path to the bird hide – exercise bars along the Southern walk for walkers. Ants are a problem. Council will be approached for permission for bird hide. Large boulders at the car park to stop cars going into the park. Spray along the edge of the road at car park.
-
- **Institute:** New pa system, CWA luncheon went well, the hall is getting a bit of use again. Lions staying there, school concert soon.
- **Rec Ground:** Dump point being used, more signs to go up, new sign at the gate as to what is available at the oval. Turf pitch – well accepted. It has come up well oval looks good. Council moving around. Yarn helping with mowing.
- **Xmas Party:** Liz Hean has this well in hand, and is going to work with Adrian, Rosie and Peter to check with availability of space and tables etc.
- **Bingo:** Rosie to follow up with Tonya re the funds from this.
- **Museum:** Visitors to the museum who have offered of help with getting an old engine going, they were from the car club. Grants SA re the new roof – probably won't hear until the end of the financial. The outcome of these grants, either way, we need long term commitment from the

community, and there hasn't been a lot of interest shown since the handover of the old school – the Formation of the committee for the old school, needs to take place in the near future.

- Scouts. No report as Kenton not present.

General Business

Riverton Peak Body invitation about Bush fire planning meeting safe places, storm plans general information for the coming fire season Nov 22 nd 1 pm to 4 pm CFS Adelaide coming to Riverton with community information pack re emergencies as last year. Contact council – re the dump block on Barrier Highway. Road junctions need mowing.

Saddleworth sign, no sign on the Auburn road. Peter will ring Mark Naughton.

Pole painting: One at the corner by roadhouse is done great job, more poles still be finished.

Emergency Plans:

SES emergency plan in the event of flood: where should people go? Maybe the Uniting Church could be a possibility.

CFS plan for where people go?

Next Meeting December 6th 8 pm at the CFS Meeting Room (more room)

Meeting closed 10.00 PM